Dear Faculty:

Effective with grading for the 2011 fall semester, and continuing from this point forward, the on-line grading process in MyCUInfo will change to meet a federal regulatory requirement related to financial aid. 

This change will impact what will need to be indicated on the grade sheet for any student who is assigned a grade of F on the final grade sheet.  Although the University of Colorado Boulder does not require that professors take attendance, the U.S. Department of Education nevertheless requires an institution to determine if students have actually attended and/or completed the course if they fail to earn a grade of D- or better in a course (34 CFR 668.22).  Because a student could be a financial aid applicant at any point during the academic year, the University of Colorado Boulder must collect this information for all students so that financial aid eligibility can be best determined. The instructor of record must provide this documentation.

Beginning this fall, when an “F” grade is assigned to the student in the online system, a window with new codes will pop-up that will require faculty members answer one of three questions before the grades can be submitted:

· The student never attended.  Per federal regulations, you will indicate “Never Attended” if you, the instructor have no documentation of any academic activity in the course.  

· The student earned the grade of “F”.  For earned F grades, please select “Attended Until Term Completed”.  

· The student stopped attending as of what date.    In this situation, you will select “Attended until (mm/dd/yy)”.  Enter the date for the last documentation you have.  You must enter a date for the system to accept your grade submission for the term.  Missing dates will create an error and prevent submission of the grade roster.  

This change will eliminate the need to assign the previous codes of XF (for never attended) and QF (for quit attending). 

For step-by-step instructions on grading, including more details about this new change, an FAQ document can be accessed at http://www.colorado.edu/registrar/faculty-staff/grading. 
For the Provost,
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